

Dear Dave, your 9/19 and the check both came today. Thanks. If Vance and the blacks can do any good at Madison I'd sure appreciate it. I think it should be immediately before Friday 9/30 when I'm do at Milton for a 1 p.m. speech. If lightning struck and Madison or thereabouts wanted both JFK and MLK it would be best for one to be Friday night, 9/30/ Then I could take a plane to return Saturday. The reason I suggest Thursday is not to tire myself too much and not to torture schedules by air. This means I have to get to Madison Thursday anyway...We get more work done in the cellar and we'll have more recipes for you. Including mine. Best to all,